## Summer news

UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA, DULUTH

Vol. 24, No. 9, August 15, 1975

UMD LOSES A GREAT FRIEND Edwin O. Siggelkow, for 11 years coordinator of Kirby Student Center and student activities, died early Monday at his home in Minneapolis of a heart attack. While at UMD, Ed won the UMD student faculty-staff award twice, symbolic of the high regard students, faculty and staff held him. In April, 1967, Ed moved to the Twin Cities campus to become director of Coffman Memorial Union, then director of student unions. Last April, Ed was named the outstanding director of student unions in the nation by the Association of College Unions-International.

Memorial services were held yesterday at the Campus Club. Memorials should be made out to the Edwin O. Siggelkow Memorial Fund, University of Minnesota Foundation, 107 Walters Library, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, 55455.

Ed, who was 49, is survived by his wife, Sylvia, and four children.

SUMMER GRADUATION NEXT FRIDAY Former UMD University Relations Representative Clarence Anderson will speak to the Summer Session commencement class at 4 p.m., Friday, August 22, at Marshall Performing Arts Center. Anderson, who now is university editor at the University of Southern California, will talk on "Some Reflections on Endangered Species." UMD Provost Raymond W. Darland and UMD Graduate School Assistant Dean M. Harry Lease, Jr., will confer the undergraduate and graduate degrees. A reception for graduates, their families and friends will be held at Kirby Student Center lounge immediately following commencement.

UMD SCORES AGAIN Of more than 60 colleges and universities represented at the May examinations in Minneapolis for the Certified Public Accountant (CPA) rating, UMD's accounting graduates were the most successful. Of 15 UMD grads taking the difficult tests, five or 33% of them passed all subjects, the highest percentage of all campuses. Next in line were St. John's College, 20%; Wisconsin Colleges and Universities, 20%; University of Iowa, 17%; and the University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, 13%. Two additional UMD grads later completed the entire set of tests. The average success mark for all schools was 12%. Dr. Philip Friest, head of the UMD Accounting department, was delighted at hearing the good news this week.

RETURN CONCERT The University Singers will mark their return to the United States with a free, public concert at 8:15 p.m., Tuesday, August 19, in the Marshall Performing Arts Center. The 40-member choir, under the direction of Vernon H. Opheim, has spent the past four weeks touring Northern Europe.

ICE CREAM SOCIAL End the summer term with a cool ice cream sundae from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., Thursday, August 21, in the Kirby lounge. Cost is 25 cents.

NOONTIME MUSIC Contemporary folk artist Tom Hiatt will sing his original music as well as songs by John Denver, Jim Croce, Kris Kristoffersen and others from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., Monday, August 18, in the Kirby lounge. It's free!

FOOTBALL TICKETS ON SALE Faculty and staff reserved seat season tickets at \$6 each are on sale at the Athletic Ticket Office in the Phy. Ed. building. Or you can call 726-8168. The first home game is September 6.

GRADUATE TESTING The Miller Analogies Test, which is required for admission to many graduate programs, will be given on Wednesday, August 20, at 3 p.m. in Life Science 170. Persons wishing to take the test may contact Mrs. Hoch in the Placement Office, 255 Administration building, prior to the test date.

MEDICAL COLLEGE APPLICANTS Students applying for admission to medical colleges in the fall of 1976 are reminded that the Medical College Admission Test will be given on September 27, 1975, at established test centers. Registration packets may be obtained at UMD in the Student Development Services Center, 184 Administration building. The registration postmark deadline is August 29.

LOAN AND OTHER DEBT REPAYMENT August graduates and students who do not intend to return to UMD fall quarter who have loans or other financial obligations to the University must make arrangements for an "Exit Interview" prior to graduation or withdrawal. Please contact the UMD Loan Collection Office (210 Administration building) for an appointment. Additional charges will be assessed to those students who fail to receive the interview.

UNDERGRADUATE ADMISSIONS Summer Session students who have not been admitted to attend classes at UMD during the regular academic year may stop at the Admissions Office (123 Administration building) to process the necessary forms. Prompt action is encouraged to allow ample time for consideration of the application. Attendance in Continuing Education and Extension (evening) classes does not imply admission to regular academic year programs.

GRADUATE SCHOOL APPLICATIONS Students planning to apply for admission to the Graduate School beginning in the fall quarter are reminded that Thursday, August 28, is the deadline for submitting all application materials to the Graduate School Office (403 Administration building).

ALL GRADUATING SENIORS All August graduates, whether or not they plan to attend Commencement exercises, should fill out the return slip attached to the commencement instructions now available at Kirby Information Desk or the Bookstore.

COMMENCEMENT Commencement exercises will be held at 4 p.m., Friday, August 22, in the Marshall Performing Arts Center. Rehearsal for commencement will be held at noon, Friday, August 22. Those students who do not plan to attend the exercises must notify the Commencement Office.